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ICYMI: Heller Pushes Filipino Veterans Promise Act in Committee   
Veterans’ Affairs Committee Takes up Heller Legislation to Help Filipino Veterans Receive Benefits   

(Washington, D.C.) – This week, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) urged his colleagues on Senate Veterans’ Affairs Committee to support the Filipino Veterans Promise Act.  During the hearing, the Committee considered several pieces of Senator Heller’s legislation that would help veterans receive the benefits they have earned and deserve. 

Watch Senator Heller discuss the Filipino Veterans Promise Act and other legislation here: 



CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE CLIP
At the hearing, Senator Heller also recognized Celestino Almeda, 96, a World War II Filipino veteran, and thanked him for his service, after which the Committee attendees honored Mr. Almeda with a standing ovation. 

The Filipino Veterans Promise Act (S. 868) authorizes the Department of Defense (DOD) to establish its own appeals process for Filipinos to work with military historians to verify their service alongside U.S. troops during World War II.  Rep. Hanabusa introduced companion legislation in the House of Representatives and Senator Hirono, who is also on the VA Committee, cosponsored this legislation.

Additional Heller Veterans Legislation Considered by the Committee: 

· Accountability for Veterans Act (S. 674) – Requires Department of Defense (DOD), Social Security Administration (SSA), and the National Archives to respond to a Veterans Affairs (VA) request for a veteran’s record within 30 days with either the file or an explanation why the file is not available and when the VA can expect this file.  The bill also calls for bi-annual reports to Congress on the time it takes these agencies to respond to the VA requests.  Cosponsors include: Vitter, Wicker, Chambliss, and Paul.

· Veterans Small Business Opportunity and Protection Act (S. 430) – Current law allows a spouse or dependent to continue receiving the veteran small business designation for ten years, but only if the deceased veteran is 100 percent disabled.  This bill allows a spouse or dependent to keep the veteran small business designation for three years if the deceased veteran was rated less than 100 percent disabled.  The bill also allows the VA to treat any business left to a spouse or dependent of a member of the Armed Forces who is killed in the line of duty as a veteran-owned business for purposes of benefit eligibility.  

· Spouses of Heroes Education Act (S. 1039) – Expands full educational benefits to spouses of service members who die in the line of duty.  By amending the Post-9/11 G.I. bill, the bill allows spouses of fallen heroes to be eligible for the Fry Scholarship, which currently provides full in-state tuition and fees to children of service members who have died in the line of duty. 

· Creating A Reliable Environment (CARE) for Veterans’ Dependents Act (S. 1058) – Under current law, the VA Grant and Per Diem program does not reimburse VA funded facilities for services provided to a homeless veteran’s dependent.  Children accompanying their veteran parent who has fallen on hard times can be turned away from receiving care at VA-funded facilities.  The CARE for Veterans’ Dependents Act simply allows the VA to reimburse facilities for care of a dependent of a veteran receiving care at a shelter funded by the VA Grant and Per Diem program.  
###
